
On this Women’s League Shabbat of 5785, we celebrate the vital role of 
Sisterhood in shaping and sustaining our Jewish communities. Your Sisterhood 
Affiliate is far more than a group—it is a sanctuary where connections are 
strengthened, faith is nurtured, and collective strength is celebrated. Through 
today’s prayers, readings, and melodies, your leadership shines as a reflection of 
deep commitment and spiritual vitality, strengthening our kehila—our 
community. 

This year’s Torah Fund theme, Am Yisrael Chai—"The People of Israel Live"—
resonates profoundly with our mission. It serves as a reminder that the enduring 
spirit of the Jewish people is alive within each of us. Sisterhood is an essential 
thread in this vibrant tapestry, fostering learning, nurturing community, and 
empowering women to lead with purpose. You embody the resilience and vitality 
of Am Yisrael Chai through your dedication. 

Thank you for your unwavering passion, faith, and commitment. On this Women’s 
League Shabbat, led by the remarkable women of your congregation, I encourage 
each of you to continue embracing the empowerment that flourishes through 
leadership and connection. United in purpose and inspired by Torah, we ensure 
that Am Yisrael Chai is not just a proclamation, but a reality lived every day. 

May the light you bring to this Shabbat illuminate our communities and inspire 
others to join in our sacred work. 

Shabbat Shalom and Todah Rabbah, 

 
Julia Loeb 
President, Women’s League for Conservative Judaism 


